
��������	�
����
���
����
�

· June 1: Business/Populace Meeting (7:00/7:45pm@ Hope Episcopal Church)  

· June 6: Castellan (Northkeep)  

· June 13:  King’s College (Bjornsborg) 

· June 20:  Passe de Arms (Adlersruhe)  

· June 27:  A Midsummer Festival (Mooneschadowe)  

· June 28:  4th Sunday Arts in the Park (Memorial Park)  
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Unto the Fair Populace of Stargate do Ihon and Isabeau send greetings, 

 

Stargate/Loch Sollier Baronial was held on May 2nd at HL Lorraine Fraizer’s Two Moon Farms.  
The day was picture perfect with a somewhat hardy wind.  The feast prepared by HL Mea Passa-
vanti, Lady Maria de Medici and crew, was quite tasty and enjoyed by many.  Stargate’s new 
champions are as follows:  Chivalric – Lord Madog of Glastonbury; Rapier – Lady Amelot Lisette 
Balmmont; Archery – HL Eadric Anstapa; 

Equestrian – Lady Arian Ashcroft of Lincolnshire. 

 

His Excellency and I would like to thank Our outgoing champions for their wonderful service this 
past year, we enjoyed having you as our champions:  Chivalric – Centurion Lochlan Dunn; Rapier 
– Don Tristan von Heidelberg; Archery – Master Francios la Flamme; Equestrian – Lady Katharyn 
Clatworthy. 

 

The second Sunday in Park was lightly attended due Steppes Warlord, Memorial Day weekend and 
the threat of rain but we managed to the get a base coat of paint of 12 honor shields before the sky 
turned really threatening.  We’d like to thank Sir Godwin of Edington to coming out which allowed 
us to have a small fighter practice, which included His Grace Jason MacPherson.  They too called it 
a day when the lighting started.  A metal object on your held with lighting in the area is not a good 
idea. 

 

Mark your calendar for the upcoming events: 

 

July 9-12 Ansteorrra 30th Year Celebration 

July 24-26 Westgate Winter Collegium 

 

With the hottest part of the summer just around the corner, make sure you stay well hydrated and in 
shade when attending outdoor events. 

 

See you at Ansteorra’s 30th Year Celebration. 

 

Warm regards, 

Ihon & Isabeau 

Baron & Baroness 
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Greetings Stargate, Neighbors and Friends; 

 

What a great day we had for Loch/Stargate Baronial event on May 2nd. Much fun was had, 
champions were selected, and a great feast by HL Mea and Lady Maria plus the crew. Many 
thanks to all who helped out during and after the event. 

 

Bidding process is open for those who wish to event steward Stargate Yule in December 
2009 until June 30th. 

 

Regretfully, my time as your Seneschal is near to an end. I have enjoyed serving the Barony 
these last two years. Stargate is seeking applications for Seneschal in May until June 1st 
populace. Transition will be at July populace, in time for the July King’s Round Table. If 
you are interested, please contact the Regional Seneschal or the B&B. Applications for this 
office will be accepted until June 1, 2009 (business/populace mtg). Please send to Regional 
Seneschal, copying B&B. 

 

At the May business meeting—We had a full house of officers and populace. Discussion 
was had on post event reports for Stargate/Loch April event and the May Loch/Stargate 
event. As well as Yule event bidding and dates. The Chronicler is looking for a deputy. 
Historian will be stepping down soon and is looking for anyone interested in the position. 

 

In Service, 

HL Cristyana Lambrecht 

Stargate Seneschal 
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For those individuals who wish to 
serve the Barony, we have the follow-
ing positions open. 

 

· Seneschal –Applications are closed. 
Decision is pending. 

· Stargate Historian -Serves the Bar-
ony by recording happenings and 
displaying and collecting memora-
bilia from it’s history.  

· Knight Marshal -Serves the Barony 
by ensuring the safety of our fighters 
and that the SCA rules of combat are 
followed, reporting on fighting ac-
tivities for the Barony,  and maintain-
ing the loaner equipment.  

· Youth Rapier Marshal -Serves the 
Barony by training our young rapier 
fighters and maintaining the youth 
rapier loaner equipment.  

· Deputy Chronicler - Serves the Bar-
ony by helping the Chronicler  or-
ganize and publish the Two Towers 
newsletter. Currently looking for a 
deputy to train to take over as 
Chronicler in October. 

 

Holding an office is a great way to 
become involved and meet your fel-
low Stargaters. Eligible applicants 
must have enthusiasm and a wish to 
learn and carryout their new office. 
 
 Please send your application to the 
new Stargate Seneschal, Lady Crist-
yana, at clambright2000yahoo.com, 
the corresponding Regional officer 
and B&B. You can also contact Lady 
Cristyana for more information on 
these positions.  
 
Please submit your application 
ASAP. 
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How Do I Pick A Society Name? 
by Ld. Bernard ben Moshe ha Kohen, Sentinel Pursuivant 

 

Using make-believe names has been part of our game since the May Day Tournament that 
led to the creation of the SCA.  Although the rules for selecting names have become more 
complex, the idea is still to create a sense that we are people who could have lived, but did 
not really live, in the Middle Ages.  Choosing a name is often connected with creating a 
persona, the imaginary person that each of us portrays in the SCA. Since the task of con-
structing a persona can take a long time, I would like to offer some guidelines to selecting 
a Society name that one can keep even if one’s persona fluctuates or changes completely. 

 

First, try to find something specific that you like about the SCA and look at where that 
activity was practiced.  The location may be easier to narrow down than the period, and it 
provides clues for the possible language of your Society name.  For example, someone 
with an interest in brewing can investigate countries noted for making beer, and a person 
who wants to learn how to make armor can research styles of armor that seem appealing 
and study the region where a favorite style was used. 
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For members still exploring all the possibilities our Society has to offer, see what your family 
tree shows.  We each have an ancestral heritage in addition to our national heritage, and most 
of us have ancestors who emigrated from somewhere outside North America.  Even though 
the SCA focuses on European culture, we welcome those who want to have a persona from 
other parts of the world. 

 

Not only did people travel to other countries during the Middle Ages, they passed down an-
cestral names to later generations, so that someone who lived in Germany could have a 
French name.  People sometimes borrowed names as well, and spellings could change from 
place to place and century to century. 

 

The rules connected with choosing a Society name are based on common sense, courtesy or 
historical realism and most are easy to understand. 

 

First, all Society names must be unique, to avoid a host of complications and mistakes.  Sec-
ond, your Society name cannot be exactly the same as your legal name, just to emphasize that 
this is after all a game. 

 

Next, your Society name cannot be the complete name of an historical person.  We aren’t 
worried about common names, but Geoffrey Chaucer and William of Occam are too recog-
nizable.  It also cannot be the complete name of a legendary figure or a character from a work 
of fiction, to avoid hurt feelings and potential legal problems.  And since we are devoted to 
medieval culture rather than fantasy role playing, your Society name cannot imply that you 
are other than human or that you have supernatural powers. 

 

An individual’s Society name must consist of a given name and a byname, which can be ei-
ther a second name or a phrase that describes the individual.  For example my Society given 
name is Bernard and my Society byname is “ben Moshe ha Kohen.”  (To simplify the regis-
tration process of my name, I used an alternate spelling, “Kohane,” found in a Society publi-
cation, on the submission form.  Such alternate spellings were common in the Middle Ages as 
well as the SCA.)  My byname translates into “son of Moshe the priest,” since in real life my 
father’s family line is traditionally descended from the priestly clan of ancient Israel. 

 

It is allowed to use part of your legal name as part of your Society name, as long as you attach 
a copy of your driver’s license or other ID as proof.  Society names can contain two or three 
languages, but the College of Heralds insists that if period languages (as opposed to modern 
English) are used for part of a name, then the languages should reflect cultures that interacted 
during the Middle Ages, such as French and Italian.  There are reference books which the 
College of Heralds accepts as standard. Other references will need to have photocopies at-
tached to the submission form. 

 

I am very eager to help with submissions of names and devices.   Please feel free to contact 
me at (713) 838-0594 Sunday through Thursday between 2 and 10 PM or by e-mail at bber-
nardsrich@aol.com . 

 

- Ld. Bernard ben Moshe ha Kohen, Sentinel Pursuivant 

The Two Towers is the reference 
for members of the Barony, but it 
also serves as a bit of Baronial 
history. The Chronicler would 
love to see one and all contribute 
in some way to the publication. 
Here are some of the ways in 
which you can be a part of the 
Baronial Newsletter. 

· Event Stories-Let everyone 
hear your recollection of a 
great time or special occur-
rence at a Stargate event by 
putting it in our newsletter! 

· Photographs-If you have 
taken some photos at Stargate 
events and would like to get 
them published, please send 
them along with the appropri-
ate Publication Permission 
Form  for yourself and any 
identifiable individuals in the 
photos. 

· Word Fame-Has someone 
you know done something 
worthy of bragging about? 
Publish it! 

· Articles-Care to share your 
expertise, or enlighten others 
on a subject you feel passion-
ate about? Send your article 
along for publication along 
with the appropriate Publica-
tion Permission Form found 
on the Ansteorra website!  

· Art – Send your finest art-
work along with the appropri-
ate Publication Permission 
Form found on the Ansteorra 
website. Or let us know you’d 
like to illustrate articles! 

Please send your contributions to 
the Stargate Chronicler, Lady 
Alessandra, at:  

stargate.chron@yahoo.com 
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Houston Museums - Great Resources for the SCA 

 
Its  very easy for me to get stuck into a daily routine:  go to work, go home, go to bed, repeat.  So, when Mistress Hillary issued her invi-
tation to go see the Afghan Gold exhibit before it left town, I thought it would make a good change of pace.  Besides that, I had not been 
to the Museum of Fine Arts Houston (MFAH) since their armor exhibit over a decade ago. 

 
The exhibit itself was interesting - lots of “bling”, and some less-shiny archaeology as well - but what really fascinated me was how 
much more there was to see.  MFAH has rooms full of medieval and renaissance art, both painting and sculpture, and I think there was 
some metalwork as well.  Being a woodcarver, I was particularly drawn to the carved framing around some medieval paintings, loaded 
with gothic tracery and foliage.  They even had some Egyptian and Greco-Roman antiquities.  I simply was not aware that we had this 
resource here in our own backyard.  Needless to say, I came back that weekend with sketchbook in hand. 

 
This is great place for costumers to come and look at the details of garments as they were portrayed at the time.  Other artisans might 
want to look at armor, furniture, or other items shown in the images.  If you are interested in the middle east, I saw some examples of 
Islamic calligraphy and glasswork.  Even if you don’t have a specific objective, it’s a great place to come and just let the art soak in. 

 

Oh - and admission is free on Thursday nights. 

 
While I am at it - the Houston Museum of Natural Science  has a couple of exhibits going on that might also be of interest.  The first is 
their Genghis Khan exhibit, which is going on through September.   It does a pretty good job of briefly tracing the rise and fall of the 
Mongol empire, with plenty of original and reconstructed arms, armor and horse gear.  They even had a couple of   reconstructed siege 
weapons - a traction trebuchet, and a Chinese triple-bow siege crossbow.  Costumers will be interested in the garments on display - most 
of them relatively recent or reconstructed, but there were three garments from the 13th century that had been excavated from a woman’s 
burial.  [Note:  if you have small children or are squeamish, be aware that the exhibit also includes the partly mummified remains of a 
man] 

 
The other exhibit at the natural science museum just started on Memorial Day - terra cotta warriors from the tomb of the first Chinese 
emperor.   I have not seen this one yet, but it looks like it will be worth seeing. 

 

-Thomas atte Woode 
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All photos provided with permission by HL Thomas atte Woode 
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All photos provided with permission by HL Thomas atte Woode 
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· June 18 -Stargate Bardic Guild Meeting, 
7:00 pm,  Everyone welcome regardless 
of skill level. Location TBA. 

· June 14 & 28  - Equestrian Guild, 5:00 
pm to 9:00 pm, location Little Moon 
Farm, 16916 Brumbelow Rd, Needville, 
TX, 77461 

· June 1 -Stargate Business and Populace 
Meeting . 7:00 PM for Business, 7:45 PM 
for Populace,  location Hope Episcopal 
Church, 1613 W 43rd St, in Oak Forest 

· Every Tuesday night– Stargate/Loch 
Rapier Practice, 7:30 pm, location is 
Centennial Park in Pearland,  3219 
McLean Road Pearland, TX.  

· June 7 & 21 -European Dance (NW), 5:30 
pm to 8:00 pm, location Central Market, 
Westheimer & Weslayan.  

· June 14 & 28  - Scribal Guild, 5:30pm, 
location Central Market Community 
Room, 3815 Westheimer, Houston, TX 
77027  

SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 
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HOW TO…..?? 
Wonder how to do something in the SCA?  Here’s your chance to learn how to!   Enjoy a day of classes on arts, sci-
ences and marshalling; good food and friends.   

 

 Classes so far include:     How to… make Hats. 

 How to… make Silk Banners.      How to… do Embroidery. 

 How to… do European Dancing.    How to… fight Rapier. 

 How to… Document Bardic.     How to… do Smocking. 

 How to… make Leather Bottles.     How to… brew Mead. 

 

Site has 10 fabulous classrooms and an outdoor courtyard for fighting classes! 

 

Instructors:  Contact Lady Jennette Makepays:  ecombs79@hotmail.com 
 

Best Teacher Champion:  Westgate’s new Champion selected by populace vote from the instructors. 

 

Site Fees (includes lunch): 

Adult:  $12. (age 12 and up)    Family max:  $36.00   

Child:  $  3. (age 6-11)     Children under 6 are free.  
Make check payable to: SCA Inc./Canton of Westgate 

Minors must be accompanied by a parent or legal guardian. They may also attend with a 21 year or older adult with a signed and 

notarized Minor Event Waiver Form from the parents.  Service animals permitted.  Site is Dry; alcohol related classes are permit-

ted, samples in small quantities please.   

 

Directions:  
Church is located at the corner of Rice Blvd and Greenbriar Dr.  Take best route to I-59 South to the Greenbriar/
Shepherd exit (inside Loop 610).  On Greenbriar, head south approx. 1 mile (turn right if coming from the west, left 
if from the east). At Rice Blvd, turn right.  Follow signs to church.  More parking is adjacent to site in Rice Univer-
sity lot, east of church.    
 

 

Event Steward:  Mstr. Hillary Greenslade, Marsha Greene, hillaryrg@yahoo.com 
        16831 MacLeish Dr., Houston, TX 77084,   (281) 855-9447 

 

Head Cook:  Lord Malachi Morgan, (832) 277-8071, dcarroll@mylinuxisp.com 

 

 

More information found at:  http://westgate.ansteorra.org/wwc09 

Westgate Winter Collegium 
July 25th, 2009 ~  8am until 10pm 

Hosted by the Canton of Westgate 
 

Christ the King Lutheran Church 
2353 Rice Blvd. 

Houston, Texas  77005 
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Congratulations to our new Stargate Champions! 

Rapier:       Lady Amelot Lisette Blammont 

Archery:     HL Eadric Anstapa 

Chivalric:    Lord Madog of Glastonbury 

Equestrian: Lady Arian Ashcroft of Lincolnshire 
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This gorgeous chair was made by my father.  He used red oak on the legs and cherry for the arms, back, and seat.  It was patterned after 
the Savonarola chairs of the 16th century.  It is foldable with the back and seat coming off.  The seat is held in place by pegs to prevent 
sliding.  The chair is stained and sealed with bees wax to keep with the period look. 

He is asking $150 for this gorgeous chair. 

 

If you are interested, please contact: 
 
 Lady Brenna MacDonald 
Jennifer Dudley 
832-228-4927 
jen AT clancircle.com 
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Newcomer’s meetings provide information on local activities, how the SCA functions and what you can do 
to participate in the fun. To get more information and meeting dates, contact Lady Ciarnat of Firethorn at 
281-693-6441 or send an email to dragonlaw1 AT nww.net. 
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The Business meeting is the first Monday of each month from 7:00 - 7:45 pm. The meeting is open to the 
populace. It is followed immediately by the Populace meeting from 7:45 - 9:00 pm, at Hope Episcopal 
Church (formally St. Michael’s Episcopal Church) at 1613 W. 43th St. in Oak Forest.  If the first Monday 
of a month is a public holiday, meetings will be held the second Monday. Garb is optional. For more infor-
mation contact the Stargate seneschal, Lady Cristyana at clambright2000 AT yahoo.com. 






Stargate/Loch Rapier Practice 

We are now practicing with Loch Soilleir at Centennial Park in Pearland, TX.  The address is 3219 McLean 
Road Pearland, TX.  Practices are Tuesdays at 7:30PM. If there are any questions, please contact the Star-
gate Rapier Marshal. 




��������
�������
������
�����
��



The University of Houston has informed us that we are not allowed to use the site we've been using for 
fighter practice.  Until further notice, the Tuesday evening practice is on hiatus.  We hope to have an 
alternative, possibly including the forming of a student group at UH, or finding a different location for the 
weekly Loch/Stargate fighter practice.   If there are any questions or suggestions, please contact the Acting 
Knight Marshal. 
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Please contact the Seneschal, Lady Cristyana at clambright2000 AT yahoo.com for more information. 
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Equestrian practice occurs on announced dates (See Calendar) at Little Moon Farm, 16916 Brumbelow Rd, 
Needville, TX, 77461. Contact our Equestrian Marshal, HL Lorraine Fraser with questions at 832-646-
6162. 

�����()�

"��'&�,���



��������
!����
"�#$


Practice is held the 1st and 3rd Sundays of the month in the 2nd floor Community Room of Central Market on 
the corner of Westheimer and Westlayan, from 5:30 to 8 pm. For more information contact Lord Antonello del Bello 
at (281) 850-2443 or antonello.sca at sbcglobal dot net. Please, no calls after 10 pm. All skill levels welcome. Garb 
is encouraged. Come out and Dance!  
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ON HIATUS. NEW PRACTICES TBA. 
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The Stargate Scribes Guild members learn the ancient and beautiful arts of calligraphy and illumination, as well as 
provide a service to the Barony and the Kingdom by creating award scrolls. 2nd and 4th Sundays of each month. 
5:30pm till 8:00pm  the Central Market Community Room. Address: 3815 Westheimer, Houston, TX 77027 
(Westheimer near Weslayan, inside Loop 610. Food and drink available in deli, food June not be brought in). For 
further information, please contact Hillary Greenslade,  Phone:  281-855-9447  OR    hillaryrg AT yahoo DOT com  
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The Stargate 4th Sunday Arts in the Park meets on the fourth Sunday of the month, on S. Picnic Lane in Memorial 
Park. Bring your current project or work on a baronial project. Our Knights & Rapier Marshals will determine 
whether to hold a practice at the same time.  
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Tools and armor-making advice available at Vaclav's house on the first and third Wednesdays of the month, from 8-
11 pm. Please call ahead for directions and to be sure we haven't cancelled. Contact Vaclav Namatko (Random) at 
(713) 686-9883. 
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The Stargate Bardic Guild normally meets on the THIRD THURSDAY of each month at the home of Lady Mea 
Passavanti, from 7-9:30pm. No experience in Bardic arts is necessary. The purpose of the guild is to learn and have 
fun. If you are interested in joining the guild, please email the guild principal, HL Alden Drake at alden_drake AT 
sbcglobal.net.  Everyone from the Greater Houston Area is invited to attend. 
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The Stargate Siege Guild is a new guild in Stargate and is for those interested in the art and science of tossing ob-
jects. If you are interested in siege weapons and their use in the SCA contact Lord Miguel (Mike Meyers) at desweds 
AT gmail.com if you have any questions. 

� � 
 � � 
 � � � � � � � � � � � � � � � �����((�

��& ��"��'&�,��

the Kingdom by creating award scrolls.  
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Baron and Baroness 
Their Excellencies 
Master Ihon Vinson MacFergus & 
HL Isabeau Quiquandon 
John & Terri Hirling 
713-896-0026 
bandb.stargate AT gmail.com 
 
Seneschal 
Lady Cristyana Lambrecht 
Christy Lambright 
713-816-6387 
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Herald 
Lord Bernard ben Moshe ha Kohen, Sentinal Pursuivant 
Bernard Rich 
713-838-0594 
BBernardSRich AT aol.com 
Calls Sun through Thurs from 7:30-10 PM 
 
Exchequer 
Lady Brenna MacDonald 
Jennifer Dudley 
832-228-4927 
jen AT clancircle.com 
 
Historian 
HE Gwendolen McIver 
Paulette Doyle 
281-731-3822 (no calls after 10pm) 
paulettedoyle AT yahoo.com 
 
Chronicler 
Lady Alessandra Giovanna dei Medici 
Bridget P. Haines 
832-237-7080 
Stargate.chron AT yahoo.com 
 
Virtual Scribe 
Lady Merewyn de Laugharne 
Cary L. Dier 
713-523-3361 
Merewyn AT att.net 
 
Children’s Minister 
HL Fedelm ni Uldhir 
pdkrieke AT sbcglobal,net 
281-856-0118 (no calls after 9pm) 
 
 
 
 
 

Hospitaler 
Lady Ciarnat of Firethorn 
Kim D. Law 
281-693-6441 
Ciarnat AT consolidated.net 
 
Castellan  
HE Sir Godwin of Edington 
David Jurgens 
Djurgens AT swbell.net 
 
Minister of Arts & Science 
HL Thomas atte Woode 
Tom Smith 
281-782-3861 (cell) 
281-531-7694 (home) 
Attewoode AT gmail.com 
 
Scribe 
Mistress Hillary Greenslade 
Marsha Greene 
Hillaryrg AT yahoo.com 
 
Rapier Marshal 
Don Corvin di Fenarro 
Kevin Wilson 
281-658-9412 
kevwilson AT swbell.net 
 
Youth Rapier Marshal 
OPEN - Accepting Applications 
 
Equestrian Marshal 
HL Lorraine Fraser  
Laura Betenbaugh 
832-646-6162 
periodwarhorse AT yahoo.com 
 
Chirurgeon 
Lady Annalies Pferdehirt 
Linda Bratina 
832-647-9971 
 
Knight Marshal 
OPEN - Accepting Applications. 
Acting Marshal: 
HE Sir Godwin of Edington 
David Jurgens 
Djurgens AT swbell.net 
 
 
 
 

�'
�,
'��
((&������ .) �
�������
  ��
('���/�0���-	1�



Disclaimer & Copyright 

This is the “Two Towers” a publication of The Barony of Stargate of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. The Two Towers is 
available from Bridget P. Haines 10627 Mist Lane, Houston, Texas 77070 or stargate.chron AT yahoo.com. It is not a corporate 
publication of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc., and does not delineate SCA policies. 

Copyright 2009 Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. For information on reprinting articles and artwork from this publication, 
please contact the editor, who will assist you in contacting the original creator of the piece. Please respect the legal rights of our con-
tributors. 

Clipart provided via Microsoft clipart gallery, www.clipartheaven.com, and www.fotosearch.com. All are royalty free sources. 
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The Barony of Stargate is a local chapter of the Society for Creative Anachronism (SCA), within the Coastal re-
gional subdivision of the Kingdom of Ansteorra. The SCA is a non-profit, educational organization dedicated to 
learning more about the Middle Ages through reenactment. There are SCA chapters worldwide and they hold 
regular feasts, tournaments, balls and battles.  

Ansteorra includes all of Oklahoma and most of Texas (except El Paso). Stargate includes 
most of greater Houston. Stargate's sub-chapter is the Canton of Westgate, which 
includes the western and Southwestern portions of Houston. Wherever you are 
we're a friendly group of people, so why not visit us all?  

Greetings to all! 

 

The Search For A New Chronicler! My tenure as Stargate Chronicler is nearing an end. I am looking for a Deputy Chroni-
cler to assist me for the next few months with the publication of the newsletter, who will take over the position in October 
2009. As Chronicler you’ll be responsible for publishing the monthly Two Towers newsletter. You will organize your fel-
low Baronial residents’ submissions,  fill in the Baronial calendar, and send the completed issues to your uplines and via 
electronic copy to the Virtual Scribe (for publication on the Stargate webpage), as well as the Crown and Heirs. If you are 
interested in this position, please send your application to our Senschal, Baron and Baroness, and the Regional Chronicler.  

 

Submission Deadline: 28th of each month. Please submit either a legible hardcopy or electronic MS Word File to me or at 
stargate.chron AT yahoo.com. Remember to turn in a permission to print form (located at: http://www.ansteorra.org/
publications/forms/) for each of your submissions. Please see the sidebar of page three for ways in which you can contribute 
to the newsletter, and feel free to send me more ideas! 

 

Always,  

Lady Alessandra Giovanna dei Medici 

Stargate Chronicler 
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